
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

TO: Mayor and City Council of the City of Dacula 

FROM: Brittni Nix, City Administrator 

Jack Wilson, City Attorney 

DATE: June 6, 2024  

SUBJECT: Whisper Way Drainage Improvement: Change Order #1 

  

Civil Construction & Utilities, LLC began work on the Whisper Way Drainage 

Improvement project and encountered rock where the proposed reinforced concrete pipe 

(RCP) is supposed to be installed. In order to proceed with the project, the rock must be 

removed. The area involved is estimated to be 20.4 cubic yards.  The contractor’s change 

order lists the cost to remove the rock at $1,925.00 per cubic yard.  If the estimated rock 

area of 20.4 cubic yards is accurate, then the cost for Change Order #1 will be $39,270.00 

+/-. Bowman has observed and confirmed the Contractor’s quantities. 

Bowman and staff recommend approval of the Change Order at $1,925 per cubic yard 

with a not to exceed amount of $45,000.  
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